Mount Beauty and District Men’s Shed Inc.
Meeting held 9.30am –Monday December 8th 2014
Location – Alpine Health Small Board Room.
Minutes
1.0        PRESENT: Dick Puttyfoot (chair), Graeme Caulfield, John Driver, Mark Hardidge, Campbell Ford, , 
Ian Howley, Andrew Robertson, Brian Keeble.
2.0
APOLOGIES 
 Paul L’Huillier, Maureen Ryland
. 
3.0
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES  That the Minutes of the November Committee meeting be confirmed. Moved Mark, seconded Graeme. Carried.
4.0     BUSINESS ARISING

4.01. Bunk building project. Dick reported that the second lot of bunks will be transported to 
Bogong on 17th & 18th December and assembled. Four trailers are available. Mark will look 
after catering. A clean up of the Scout Hall is planned for the 19th December.


4.02.Shed Operating Rules. One matter to consider is safe entry for visitors. Ian to follow 
up.(on bring up list)

4.03. Christmas BBQ. Mark that all food has been organised. Help for set up needed to start 
at 10-00 am. Replies to date have been slow. Paul to send out a reminder note. Ian to 
arrange stick on name tags. Catering will be for an estimated 65 people. 

4.04. Footy Raffle. Dick to confirm with Doug Connors that changed raffle prize 
arrangements are OK with the footy club. Ian to then write to Bunnings seeking donations of 
gift vouchers.


4.05. Shed Operating Budget. Ian to draft (on bring up list).

4.06. Insurance. Dick reported on discussions with Trevor Marshall, Alpine Health. Ian read 
out the schedule in the AMSA volunteers insurance policy. We are clearly bound by these 
conditions, which includes the 3.5 metre limit.


4.07. Telstra Connection. John reported on progress with negotiations. We are waiting on 
the results of further investigations by Telstra, and there is a possibility of the line coming 
from the direction of the tennis club.


4.08. Shed Windows. Dick reported that the non compliant windows had been replaced. An 
account for $737 has been received. Dick to chase up the compliance certificate.

4.09. Replacement Committee Member. It was moved Ian, seconded Dick that Brian Keeble 
be appointed to the Mount Beauty & District Men’s Shed Committee to fill the vacancy vice 
John Hunt, under the provisions of Clause 21(4) of the constitution. Carried. 


4.10. Planning Permit Conditions. Ian yet to draft options.
5.0
TREASURER’S REPORT
The reports had been sent to the Committee members. Moved Mark, seconded Andrew that the Treasurer’s report be accepted. Carried. 
6.CORRESPONDENCE
In  

1. Email from Bunnings re offers. Refer Item 4.4

2. Email from DHS re final 15% payment

3. Account from NERWA.

4. Letter from UKV Lions Ladies with another donation of $700. (They had previously donated $500). Ian to send a thankyou letter.

5. Email from Maureen advising that she will be back at the February meeting – we look forward to her ongoing involvement on the Committee.

6. Email from Australian Hearing offering hearing screenings. (on the bring up list)
7. Letter from the Alpine Shire advising that we have been successful in obtaining a grant of $3000 toward a solar hot water system. Graeme Boote to be advised and Ian to liaise with him re time of installation. Note that the grant does not cover the full cost and we will have to find the balance.

Out


1. Email to Daniel Minutello with thanks for loan of trailer.

2. Letter of thanks to John Hunt for his service to the Committee and as Secretary.

3. Email of thanks to Barb Kiek for Big “O” donation. 

4. Letter to of thanks Carter Holt Harvey for the supply of ply sheets.

6. Email to Jenny Sloan to follow up request for DHS early payment of the final instalment of the grant money.

Move Ian, seconded John that the correspondence be received. Carried.
7.0
RISK MANAGEMENT 
· Incidents – Reported / otherwise —Nothing to report
· HRA’s & JSA’s have been prepared for onsite work. Ian to send to Dick for checking/revision.
· Ian to revise the Safety Policy having regard for our changed insurance arrangements.

8.0
GENERAL BUSINESS
8.01. Alpine Health. See item 4.6. 

8.02. Mt Beauty Primary School. Brian had circulated a paper on possible working arrangements between Men’s Shed and the Mt Beauty Primary School. It was agreed that the Shed would need to be up and running before this could involve activities in the shed. However interim arrangements may be able to be established before this, in the first part of 2015. It was moved Ian, seconded Campbell that the program is supported in principle and we will revisit the detail when the shed is up and running. Carried.(on the bring up list). Brian to advise the school Principal of the outcome.
8.03. Meeting Schedule. A draft meeting program for 2015 was circulated and adopted. To be circulated to media contacts, etc.
8.04. DHS Grant. The conditions of the grant require that a sign, as specified, be erected. Ian to get details off Jenny Sloan of what is required.
8.05. Website. Members to register. 

8.06. Christmas Decorations. Our current insurance does not cover our members for work above 3.5 metres. After much discussion it was moved Andrew, seconded Brian that members of Mount Beauty & District Men’s Shed would assist Campbell, working as a member of the Chamber of Commerce Committee, to install and remove Christmas decorations in Mt Beauty, for a fee of $500. Carried. Men’s Shed members are not to work above the height limit. Work is planned for Sunday 14th at 4-00 pm. 

8.07. Membership. The list of members who have renewed their membership this year was discussed. 

8.08 Shed Construction. Ian submitted his written report which was distributed prior to the meeting. Ausnet approval for power connection has been received verbally. Ideas for the façade door in front of the roller door are still being canvassed.

Any significant changes to the plans/dimensions need to be referred to the Committee. Bruce Howie is to visit on the 9th to advise on our work to date. It was agreed that changes could be made to – a single door between the workshop and kitchen (fit for wheelchair access), no door on the urinal, pine lining in the recreation room, tiling or lino in the kitchen, laminex lining behind the shower and other wet areas, possibly a straight main dividing wall. Other changes may be needed as a result of Bruce Howie’s visit.
Work at the shed will cease this week and resume in the second week of January.

It was suggested that the Telstra cable could enter the shed near the east personal access door.

Ian to contact Jeremy Reichl to engage for a day to assist in construct the main internal wall.

Ian to send thankyou letters to Haymes (floor sealer) and Bradfords (insulation). Campbell to advise contact details. 

The financial position is now sufficient to enable completion of the shed.

8.09 Course for Women.  There has been another suggestion that we run a handyperson course for women. On hold until the shed is operational. (on bring up list) 
8.10 Dederang School. Dick to again assist with woodwork program.

9.0 

NEXT MEETING — Monday February 16th   
10.0
CLOSED – 11:50 pm
SIGNED .............................................   President 
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